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Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

I know parents are waiting to hear about their child’s placement in Nursery and/or Primary 1 for September 2020.

Our information is, due to the current situation, that the EA will issue letters directly to families for receipt on Wednesday 29th April. The school will also issue a letter to the parents of children due for the nursery for receipt on this date, with additional information. Please let the school know if you intend to accept the place for Nursery or P.1 either by post or email, (for Nursery only -  respond once you have received the school’s letter).
The applications to secondary school are being processed at the moment and families will be informed of the outcome at the usual time, the end of May.

I am conscious that our P.7 pupils’ time in St Malachy’s P.S has come to a very abrupt end. Usually these children would be looking forward to spending their last weeks together, preparing themselves for their final farewell and getting ready to transfer into their next school.
As it stands, we have no solid information regarding a return to school but it is looking increasingly like a return in September. This has not yet been decided, but should that be the case, I would like to have alternative arrangements in place to ensure the P.7 pupils have an opportunity to come together again as a group and say goodbye to their primary school.

The school trip to Carlingford has not yet been cancelled. I was hoping it could still happen in June but again, as time moves on, it is looking less likely. I also considered a postponement until later in the summer but this will have to be looked into as insurance could be an issue with the children no longer at school. This is something I will investigate further and I will keep you informed – the money will of course, be refunded should the trip not go ahead.

Hopefully, we will be able to arrange a Mass to mark the end of your child’s time in St Malachy’s P.S, followed by some sort of celebration afterwards.

Ideally I would like to have the P.7 children back to the school, even for an afternoon, to see staff and the other children together, before leaving.

All of this is subject to influences beyond our control at the moment, but please be assured that we will not allow the end of your child’s time in St Malachy’s to go unmarked.

If anyone has other ideas of what we could do, please contact me at the school.

In the meantime, I hope everyone is well and managing their third term work. Remember to contact me at school or your child’s teacher through the website if there is anything you need clarification on.

Thank you for your continued hard work and support, it is very much appreciated.

Le meas,

Pauline McEvoy

Principal

